
April,  
Please include Joey Leverette’s analysis below in the Travis Rahn item. 
 
Steve  
 
From: Leverette, Joseph S  

Sent: Tuesday, December 04, 2018 1:58 PM 

To: Varvel, Steven C. 
Subject: RE: Travis Rahn 

 
I have reviewed the job descriptions.  
 
Yes, the positions would be considered substantially equivalent based on skills and duties.   
 
 
     
 
Joey Leverette /  Gainesville Regional Utilities 
Water Distribution & Wastewater Collection Director 
Office 352-393-1637 
 
From: Varvel, Steven C.  
Sent: Monday, December 03, 2018 3:09 PM 
To: Cunningham, Anthony L <CUNNINGHAAL@gru.com>; Leverette, Joseph S <LeveretteJS@gru.com> 
Cc: Kurtz, April L <KurtzAL@cityofgainesville.org>; Hanskat, Lynda R. <hanskatlr@cityofgainesville.org> 
Subject: RE: Travis Rahn 
 
You all are the best, thanks, 
Steve 
 
From: Cunningham, Anthony L  
Sent: Monday, December 03, 2018 3:08 PM 

To: Varvel, Steven C.; Leverette, Joseph S 
Cc: Kurtz, April L; Hanskat, Lynda R. 

Subject: Re: Travis Rahn 

 
Steve, 
 
Joey Leverette is reviewing and will get directly with you when completed. 

Best Regards, 
Tony Cunningham 
Water and Wastewater Officer 
Gainesville Regional Utilities  
(352) 393-1615 
 
On Dec 3, 2018, at 2:57 PM, Varvel, Steven C. <varvelsc@cityofgainesville.org> wrote: 

Tony, 
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We have a disability retiree who is working for the City of Newberry in the wastewater division.  Here 
are the two job descriptions (ours and Newberry’s) who could look at the two and give us an opinion as 
to whether these are positions, not pay,  but are the skillsets transferable?  I am not going to make you 
rehire the employee, but we are considering whether, given his full-time employment, whether he 
meets the definition of a disability under our program. 
  
Steve 
  

Gainesville. 
Citizen centered 

People empowered 

Steve Varvel | Risk Management Director 
Risk Management Department 
desk 352-393-8894| fax 352-334-3102 
email varvelsc@cityofgainesville.org  

Note: Under Florida public records law, most written communications to or from City officers and employees regarding City business are  
public records and are available to the public upon request. Your email communications may be subject to public disclosure. 
  
  

  
<Service Operator 2573.doc> 

<Job description formTECH1.docx> 
 

mailto:varvelsc@cityofgainesville.org





























